






Report of FOSM Project on Wednesday, May 22, Dealing with Hazard Trees
in Balsam Glade, Cienega Canyon, and Sulphur Canyon Picnic Areas

Sam Beard
May 25, 2024

On May 22, seven FOSM volunteers completed the following tasks related to hazard trees in three picnic areas:
1. Balsam Glade Picnic Area – Canyon Young, SRD Trails and Wilderness Program Manager, requested that FOSM sawyers fell the following hazard trees in this picnic area:
a. BSM-24-04 tree – This 18-inch white fir near the upper parking lot had a large wound (removed bark) approximately half-way around the trunk about 3 feet from the ground. This hazard tree was felled, limbed, and bucked into several rounds with a length of 24 inches. If these rounds are not stolen, this donation wood will be processed and hauled to a church woodlot.
b. BSM-24-25 tree – This 15-inch white fir was located near the lower parking lot and was leaning toward the picnic shelter. It was felled into a large area of brush and was not limbed and bucked.
2. Cienega Canyon Picnic Area – Canyon gave FOSM permission to fell three dead aspens on the shoulder of the picnic road. These relatively small but tall trees with diameters of approximately 10 inches were felled and bucked just once or twice and left beside the road. If this wood is not stolen, it will be processed and donated to the local church wood ministry to give to East Mountain families who heat with wood.
3. Sulphur Canyon Picnic Area – A large dead pine with a diameter of about 24 inches felled as a hazard tree last year was limbed in preparation to bucking and splitting later as donation wood. 

The volunteers working on these tasks were Don Carnicom, Sim Cook, Jerry Carroll, Sam Beard, Eric Russell, Scott Dietrich, and Cliff Giles. One objective of this project was to provide Scott opportunities to practice his felling, limbing, and bucking skills. He was recently recertified as an intermediate chain sawyer.

Project photos are presented below.



[image: ]
FOSM crew discussing felling this hazard tree with a damaged trunk at Balsam Glade PA.
 All photos by Cliff Giles
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Eric Russell making the face cut in this hazard tree. Sam Beard and Scott Dietrich are observing.
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Eric is running away from the falling tree.
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Jerry Carroll is beginning to limb this tree.
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Eric is throwing a limb away from the trunk.
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Scott is limbing the top of the felled tree. Sam is observing.
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Jerry removing another limb.
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Sawyers are bucking the trunk into 24-inch lengths in an attempt to discourage the stealing of this wood.
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Scott is low stumping this tree with Sam observing.
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A memorial in the forest near Balsam Glade PA shelter.
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Scott is making the face cut in this hazard tree near the Balsam Glade picnic shelter.
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The tree is falling, and Scott is running away from the tree.
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Scott is low stumping this tree, and Sam is observing.
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Scott is felling one of three dead aspen trees in Cienega PA.
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Jerry Carroll is making the face cut in this dead aspen.
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Jerry is running away from the falling tree.
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Scott is limbing one of the aspens. The trees were not bucked to short lengths in an attempt to discourage
the theft of this donation wood.
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Scott is limbing this large ponderosa pine that was felled last year in Sulphur Canyon PA.
The trunk will be bucked into 12-inch lengths later and split with Lou Romero’s power splitter.
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